SCS grieves over passing of Senior
Field Assistant

The Secretary for the Civil Service, Mrs Ingrid Yeung, today (August 28)
expressed deep sorrow over the passing of Senior Field Assistant of the
Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department (AFCD), Mr Lam Kin-wai,
during his work at Tai Mo Shan Country Park. She extended her deepest
condolences to Mr Lam's family.

Mr Lam had served the AFCD for more than 13 years. The Civil Service
Bureau is in contact with the AFCD to make every effort to help the family
during this sad and difficult period.
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